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Air Quality Public Advisory Committee
Suite 300, 777 North Capitol Street, N.E. Washington, DC 20002-4239  (202) 962-3360  Fax: (202) 962-3203

http://www.mwcog.org/environment/committee/

The Air Quality Public Advisory Committee (AQPAC) is an advisory body to the 

Metropolitan Washington Air Quality Committee (MWAQC).

Minutes for AQPAC meeting of Monday, March 14, 2005

Corrected and approved, 5/17/05.


Present:

Ann Brown, Washington Academy of Science

Bill Butler, Mirant

Jim Clarke, Washington Regional Network

Julie Crenshaw, Stewardship of Creation, Chairperson

Jill Engel-Cox, District of Columbia

Charlie Grymes, Rural Virginia

Brian Holmes, MD Highway Contractors Assn.

Rodney Livingston, District Interracial Com. Environmental Equity (DICEE)

Lee Schoenecker, American Planning Assn


Larry Zaragoza, Northern VA technical representative

COG Staff 

Joan Rohlfs, Chief of Air Quality

1.  Call to Order, Adoption of Agenda 

Chairperson Julie Crenshaw called the meeting to order.  There were no changes to the agenda.

2. Approval of Minutes 

The minutes of the February meeting were not received in time.  The minutes of the January meeting will be supplemented to include comments submitted after the meeting by meeting participants who felt the minutes did not fully reflect the entirety of the matters discussed at the meeting..

3. MWAQC and TAC report

TAC

The TAC overview of the 2005 ozone season resulted in a prediction of “average,” subject to the caution that predicting the weather is a highly inexact undertaking.  

Two monitors were closed in the vicinity of Fort Meade for security reasons.  MDE moved them to the Howard University satellite campus in the Beltsville/Laurel area.  MDE has about 250 monitors.  

A new list of control measures is under review for three factors: feasibility, cost effectiveness, and emissions reduction.  AQPAC suggestions for control measures are still welcome. 

Controlled and uncontrolled emissions inventories for 2009 are being prepared for eight-hour ozone compliance.  The attainment date for ozone is mid-April 2010, but the 2009 model is being used.  Thus, control measures will have to be implemented for the 2009 ozone season.

The VA Department of Environmental Quality will do ozone modeling for the region, and VDEQ will probably also do it for PM-2.5. VDEQ is using the data developed by VISTA, a Regional Planning Organization.  MD is using the data developed by the Ozone Transport Commission (OTC), also a Regional Planning Organization. 

On the issue of Calgrid vs. CMAQ, CMAQ requires a lot of data and takes a long time to run.

EPA has released CAIR (the Clean AIr Rule), which is intended to control (and reduce the transport of) NOx and SO2.

At the January TAC meeting, EPA discussed emissions from truck stops and a new technology that captures tail pipe emissions (from idling trucks) by placing a nozzle over the tail pipe.  While the EPA stated that the particle size of the diesel emissions is smaller than PM2.5, there was no discussion of the particle size or components of diesel emissions, which is something AQPAC might want to look in to.

MWAQC

MWAQC will not meet in March.  MWAQC plans to issue an on-line newsletter, and a 200-word slot is available for AQPAC.  After discussion, it was decided that Julie and Larry Zaragoza would draft the article and circulate it to AQPAC members for comment.

The MWAQC work program and budget were distributed.  Changes to the Citizen Support section (on page 6) should be forwarded to Joan, as should any other concerns.  There are some timing anomalies (i.e., the use of a six month period from January 1 to June 30) due to the fact that the fiscal year is switching from the calendar year to a July 1 to June 30 fiscal year.

4.  Control Measures
There was general discussion about control measures for mobile emissions.  These were to limit maximum speeds to 50 mph or the control speeds using variable message technology to maximize throughput in the highway and bridge system.  Members were invited to check out an ABC News report on traffic congestion.  Concern was raised about why auto manufacturers build vehicles that are capable of going 200 mph.

5.  Joint Technical Working Group

JTWG has developed a model using a transit-oriented development scenario, which was distributed to members to review.  The draft model is not for attribution or distribution.  

6.  New Business
The airport letter discussing control measures at airports will be placed on the agenda for the April meeting.

Members are urged to send their comments on the California Car bill now pending in the MD General Assembly to Julie.

7.  Next Meeting Date and Adjournment
The next AQPAC meeting will be Monday, April 18. The meeting adjourned at 7:00 pm.

